DATE:1/6/06

NAME: [Name Withheld]
ADDRESS:[Details removed] 

Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

My partner and I have been together for 18 years. We have a 16 year old daughter. I am a teacher. She is a social worker.  
I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

I have experienced discrimination in the context of superannuation. We are both with different super funds. Both of our funds do not recognise us as partners because we are same sex partners. We do not trust them to give the money to the surviving partner. They told us it would be difficult and it may not happen. So we are putting any savings we have into shares and putting as little as possible into super funds. This is highly discriminatory. We have a large mortgage and need the money to pay it if one of us dies. Otherwise we have to sell the house even though we have been owners together for over 16 years. If [name removed] [my partner] dies I am unlikely to be the beneficiary and neither will our daughter be. What would I do? 


Yours sincerely,
[Name Withheld]
